Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

We are writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The information we require relates to the use of the voluntary Real Living Wage in your local authority.  As you may know, this is a voluntary scheme created by the Living Wage Foundation. Around 3,600 employers across the UK have voluntarily agreed to pay their staff a wage which is based on the real cost of living, as determined by the Living Wage Foundation. The Living Wage Foundation currently calculate the costs of a Real Living Wage to be £10.20 per hour in Greater London and £8.75 per hour outside of London.   More information is available here https://www.livingwage.org.uk/what-real-living-wage
To be clear, these questions do not relate to your statutory requirement to offer the Minimum Wage (£7.05 per hour for those aged under 25 years) or the National Living Wage (£7.50 per hour for those aged over 25 years). 

Please can you tell us:

1.    Has your local authority chosen to become a Real Living Wage employer (i.e. made a voluntary commitment to pay all staff the Real Living Wage as determined by the Living Wage Foundation)?

2.    Do you currently require contractors who deliver social care in your local authority to be Real Living Wage employers? 

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, and is already in the public domain.

Please access the following link:

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/182271/living-wage-through-procurement-dec-2016.pdf
3.    Over the last 12 months, have tendering processes favoured (i.e. offered additional marks to) organisations which can demonstrate that they are Real Living Wage employers? 

No. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

